
 
THE WORLD MEDICAL ASSOCIATION, INC. 

L’ASSOCIATION MEDICALE MONDIALE, INC 
ASOCIACION MEDICA MUNDIAL, INC 

 
 

    
Centre International de Bureaux    
Immeuble A "Keynes" Website : www.wma.net Postal Address : 
13, chemin du Levant Telephone : (33) 4 50 40 75 75 Boîte Postale 63 
01210 FERNEY-VOLTAIRE Fax : (33) 4 50 40 59 37 01210 FERNEY-VOLTAIRE Cedex 
France E-mail address : wma@wma.net France 

 

 
 
ICANN 
Los Angeles, CA, USA 
12025 Waterfront Drive, Suite 300 
Los Angeles, CA 90094-2536 
USA 
 
Email: 
Dr Stephen Crocker, Chair, ICANN Board 
steve.crocker@icann.org   
 
Mr Fadi Chehadé, President and CEO, ICANN 
fadi.chehade@icann.org 
 
Mr Cherine Chalaby, Chair, New gTLD Program Committee 
cherine.chalaby@icann.org 
cc: newgtld@icann.org 
 
 
 
SUBJECT: Public interest concerns regarding .health 
 
 

11th March 2014 
 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
The Governmental Advisory Committee (GAC) advised the ICANN Board that “in those cases 

where a community, which is clearly impacted by a set of new  gTLD applications in contention, 

has expressed a collective and clear opinion on those applications, such opinion should be duly 

taken into account,  together with all other relevant information (Beijing Communiqué).” 

By now the ICANN Board is aware that .health is one of the ten most opposed new gTLDs. 

Concerns have been expressed through public comments, early warnings, and objections by the 

Independent Objector as well as the At-Large Advisory Committee. These concerns are further 

highlighted  by the Journal of Medical Internet Research this week 

(http://www.jmir.org/2014/3/e73/, http://www.jmir.org/2014/3/e62/). 
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Regulated industries and professions raise inherent public interest and consumer protection 

concerns recognized at all levels  of government and by intergovernmental entities. The concerns 

about .health remain a subject of community and government discussion.  Effective measures to 

protect the public interest in regulated string such as .health are critical. The proposed safeguards 

are insufficient and  the Public Interest Commitments cannot be monitored or enforced by the 

national public health and other regulatory bodies expected to do so.  We, the World Medical 

Association (WMA), add our voice to recommend that the auction of the .health gTLD not go 

forward. 

 

The World Medical Association is an international organization representing approximately 9 

million physicians of all specialties and sectors. In 1947 the organization was created to ensure the 

independence of physicians, and to work for the highest possible standards of medical care, ethics, 

education and health-related human rights for all people, at all times. The WMA has 106 Medical 

Association from all over the world as its constituent members. This unique partnership facilitates 

high-calibre, humane care to patients in healthy environments, enhancing the quality of life for all 

people in the world. 

 

 

 

With best regards, 

 

 
 

Dr. Otmar Kloiber 

Secretary General 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


